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Buddy Scheme (Rode) Mike Salmon 831257/mikesalmon123@icloud.com
Climate Emergency Group - Rode Jim McAuliffe jim.mcauliffe@btinternet.com
Community Speed Watch (CSW) Malcolm Wood 830301/mwood17@uwclub.net
Cricket Club (Rode) Seniors Andy Pickett andypickett2013@gmail.com/07775 805546
Cricket Club (NSP) Youth & Seniors | Mark Finch 07876 191100
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Asing_homeandgardens@hotmail.com/830836

Memorial Hall (Rode
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Mendip Health Connections
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NSP Pre-School

Dawn Strand
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Old School Room Farleigh H’ford Dilys McKechnie 01225 754925
Over 60’s Pat Smith 830559
Parish Council - Rode Hugh Williams Clerk.rodeparishcouncil@gmail.com
(Parish Clerk) rodevillage.com/parish-council/
Parish Paths Liaison Officers Cathy & Nick Taylor candn8oo@btinternet.com
Playing Field/Pavilion (Rode) Bookings rodepfbookings@gmail.com
Post Office (Rode) Demi Ward 830321
RANS Running & Walking Club Brandon Quentin-Hicks brandon@bamboohouse.co.uk
www.facebook.com/TeamRANS 07867 545720
Rode & NSP First School Headteacher: 830523
Federation Georgina Muxworthy
Rode Parent/Carer/ Toddler Group | Ros Jackson rosjackson@btinternet.com
Rodevillage.com George Berry info@rodevillage.com

Website & Twitter Feed

http:/twitter.com/rodevillage

15t Rode Scout Group

Beavers Wed 4.45-5.45pm
Cubs Thu 6-7.30pm

Scouts Wed 7-8.30pm

Scouts Edor Explorer Unit
Every other Tuesday 8-9.30pm
NB During school terms only

Group Scout Leader:
Howard Russell

hdrusselloi@gmail.com
830640/07736 739680

Sunday Afternoon Teas — Gill Leonard gillhlleonard@aol.com/831072

Active & In Touch

Village Agent Nic Edwards 07946 461468/ nicolae@somersetrec.org.uk

Walking Group Liz Dinnis elizabethdinnis49@gmail.com/07788 656337

Community Transport / Local Government / Closest GP

Community Mendip Community 01749 880613/www.menfopcommunitytransport.co.uk

Transport Slinky Bus Bookings 01749 880482
Frome Community Cars 07596 591391

Somerset C C

General Enquiries

0300 123 2224

Councillors Adam Boynton adam.boyden@somerset.gov.uk
Dawn Denton dawndentonfrome@gmail.com
Beckington Appointments T: 830006 Enquiries and Emergencies T: 830316

Family Practice
T: 867986

Results 9.30-13.00/14.00-16.00

Dispensary Opening Hours: 8.30-13.00/14.00-18.30

Dispensary Telephone Hours 12.00-15.00 T: 867987

NHS 111 24 hour
medical care help

Contact 111 if you have an urgent medical problem and you are unsure what to do
T: 111 Online: 111.nhs.co.uk

Frome Rural Beat | PCSO
Neighbourhood PCSO Supervisor
Police Team Neighbourhood Officer

Robert.Nell@avonandsomerset.police.uk
Stephen.Reading@avonandsomerset.police.uk
David.Cohen@avonandsomerset.police.uk




Church Reflection, News & Events
REFLECTION
We're all going on a summer holiday
No more working for a week or two
Fun and laughter on our summer holiday
No more worries for me or you
For a week or two

I guess it dates me to quote that song. But I think most of us know it and can
hum along... It brings to mind the idyllic summer holiday that each of us dreams
of. Though I guess if we all wrote down our idyllic summer holiday, it would
vary hugely. For some of us it might simply be being quiet at home, for others
it might involve visiting friends or family, for others it might mean travelling to
an exotic place for a few weeks.

Iread recently that there has been a huge rise in expeditions (and they are called
them this - not holidays) that push people to their boundaries - with ever
increasing levels of risk and extremism - the recent Titan submersible disaster
being an example of this.

What happened to enjoying the simple things in life? Simply being? In a sense
this was imposed on us during lock down and we struggled with that, but to an
extent it did give us an opportunity to draw breath. Incredibly, I don’t know
about you but I feel that now things are ‘back to normal’ we are all charging
around in ever more frantic circles! And I include myself in this.

I would like to recommend a book that I found really helpful in thinking about
this, for your summer reading. It is called ‘The Ruthless Elimination of Hurry -
how to stay emotionally healthy and spiritually alive in the chaos of the
modern world,” by John Mark Comer. He recommends four practices for
unhurrying our lives. Silence and solitude, Sabbath, Simplicity and Slowing,.

He says ‘Hurry kills all that we hold dear; spirituality, health, marriage, family,
thoughtful work, creativity, generosity ... name your value. Hurry is a
sociopathic predator loose in our society.’

‘Hurry is not just a disordered schedule. Hurry is a disordered heart’

Did you know that tucked away in the middle of the ten commandments God
tells us to Sabbath - yes it really is one of the ten commandments, to STOP and
breathe! To rest. To take a holiday. A holiday not just a break away from work
but dare I say it, from electronic gadgets and devices, from whatever it is that
you have been rushing around doing frantically filling your every hour with.

2.



Church Reflection, News & Events

Pressing the pause button and reconnecting with who you are. Reconnect with
God, with friends, with family with the beauty of the world around us. Leaving
your worries to one side and simply BEING.

So I hope at some point over the next month you are able to rest, enjoy a little
fun and laughter. Certainly all the end of term activities across the parish have
helped me with that. This afternoon I was fortunate enough to go to Hemington
Primary School and see their excellent production of Ali Baba and the Bongo
Bandits - laugh? We all, most certainly did that. Not to mention all the
wonderful end of term events in our preschool and Rode and Norton St Philip
first schools - so full of fun, life and laughter.

I pray that in a way that is good for you and renewing
and refreshing for you, you may know God’s peace and
joy in your hearts and homes through this summer
period.. No more worries for a week or two ...

‘Be still and know that I am God’ Psalm 46 v 10
Cowoline Walker

Rector

[ Save the Date! ]

Sunday roth Sept
10.30am
St Philip and St James church
Norton St Philip

United Holy Communion service

with the Rt Revd Michael Beasley
Bishop of Bath and Wells
presiding and speaking

All very welcome - come and meet your Bishop

Refreshments after the service

-




Church Reflection, News & Events
NEWS FROM ST LAWRENCE

We continue to welcome new people to our congregation and
if any of you reading this and are new to the village please
come along and see what we’re about.

We have a range of Services (details at the back of the Link) and we certainly do
our best to make people feel welcome, so come and say ‘hello’!

You may have heard the bells ringing quite a few times during July. Not only
were we holding our regular Tuesday evening practice but on the 18t July we
welcomed a group of visiting ringers from the north of the country to come and
ring as part of their tour of the West Country.

We also participated in the ringing celebration as part of the Frome Festival on
the 15th July and were delighted to welcome ringers from near and far plus locals
who wanted to learn more about bell ringing. It was great that the Frome
Festival had such a focus on bellringing throughout the week and we’re always
keen to celebrate and promote church bell ringing.

You may remember we collected bottles for our bottle stall which was supposed
to be held as part of the Coronation Celebrations in May but we were thwarted
by the weather. Rode Chapel kindly invited us to hold our bottle stall as part of
their Summer Garden Party (unfortunately the weather made it more of an
indoor garden party) and we raised £111 for St Lawrence. Many thanks to Rode
Chapel and all the people who supported the event.

As regards the roof renovations, the outcome of the bat survey is awaited as this
is written. The bats have legal protection and we must work around them once
we have established precisely where they are in the church and how they get in
and out.

If you use the outside tap for filling flower vases, you will find that the one to the
right hand side of the porch is no longer functional. There is another one outside
of the north wall of the vestry, by the door into the vestry. Please use that one
instead. This change is necessary because of the installation of a water meter.

Our Service Pattern is reduced during August due to the holiday season so there
will be no Breakfast Church on the second Sunday but there will be Holy
Communion services on the 6t and 20th August (details of all HV Services
inside back cover). Please come along.

Sally Plckett and Geoff Banwell



Church Reflection, News & Events
UPDATE FROM BETHANY BOWERMAN

Latest news from Bethany, the daughter of our former Associate Priest, Andy, is
below and I hope of interest to those who knew them.

Caroline Walker

Hi all,

I've spent the last two weeks catching up with friends and
family, readjusting and processing all that the last 6 &
months has held. Firstly, I want to sincerely thank all of |
you for prayerfully and financially supporting me in this
time. This season of teaching and mission work has been
so special for me full of challenge, growth and learning.
I've cultivated a personal relationship with the Lord and
met some of the most amazing people.

In terms of personal growth, I think that there are three main areas that I have
developed: confidence, vulnerability with God + others and hearing God’s voice.
These, I think, have all come from building a dependency on God and an
intimacy in my relationship with him. I've learnt so much, from how to share
the Gospel with someone to how to balance cultural differences and work
together as a team. All my teammates have taught me so much too.

My favourite place of ministry was Seoul, South Korea. As a team we spent the
most time here, meaning we were able to build friendships and come alongside
a local church for a whole month. We got to see the way God was moving here
over a period of time rather than just one event or moment. Also this church is
sending a team on outreach in the UK this summer which meant I could share
about British culture and tips for evangelism with them.

Another highlight for me was partnering with Dwell House, a ministry that I
mentioned earlier on in my newsletters. This group of young adults were so
encouraging for me, especially in terms of what life can look like after doing a
discipleship school.

They’ve shown me how I could use the skills I've learnt and the resources I now
have and share them with those around me.

A notable moment is when all of the contacts we’d been working with, in

different areas of South Korea and varying ministries, came together at a
weekend conference called Brave Love.

_5.



Church Reflection, News & Events

It was amazing to see them all meet and share how God has been moving in what
they are each doing in the nation of South Korea. In addition to this, being with
Korean missionaries in Japan was really powerful. Particularly, witnessing God
shift their perspective of the nation who’d so deeply hurt their country in the
past to one of love and forgiveness, this was very moving.

I will be starting University in September, studying philosophy with sociology
at York. I'm both excited and nervous for this next season but am looking
forward to meeting new people, learning new things and finding another
Christian community to be involved in. The past 6 months have really helped
me to build a firm foundation of faith and equipped me with useful tools for this

next step.

Thank you again to all who have been supporting me in the past §
six months, it really has meant so much to me and this time has
been such a marking season for me.

My last prayer requests are:

- that the transition back to the UK would be smooth for me

- that I would find a strong Christian community

- that starting university would not be too challenging, especially in terms of
academics and socially

- For my teammates in their next steps, that they would continue to follow God

- For the mission team coming from Seoul, that they would have courage and
learn so much about their relationship with God while they’re here

God bless you all and many thanks,

Bethany Bowermaun




Parish News
RODE DEFIBRILLATOR

The Parish Council has purchased a new defibrillator
which is now in the phone box on the High Street next

to the shop/post office. ' 'DI—‘.Ejp‘er

x

LLATOR |

e —————

A new team of people has been recruited to monitor
the defibrillator to ensure that should it be required it
is in working order. Regular checks to ensure it is
working enable the ambulance service to know that
the equipment is working and ready for use; faulty
equipment could endanger life.

The Parish Council is thinking of running an awareness session on the
defibrillator and what to do in case of a sudden cardiac arrest for residents.
Information on this will follow.

Hugle Williams
Clerk to Rode Parish Council
T: 01373 831046 E: clerk.rodeparishcouncil@gmail.com

RODE’S TALKING CAFE IS STARTING NEXT MONTH

Rode will have its very own Talking Café twice a
month from September! TALKING CAFE
]

The café will be at Rode Chapel from 10.30am- @ o 8

12.30pm every 15t and 2rd Tuesday of the month na
starting Tuesday 5t September 5th.

Talking cafes are for everyone.

A place to meet new people, make friends and chat to a community signposter
about activities, support groups and services in your community.

Do come along and check it out.

Ann Colling

Health Connections Mendip

E: ann.collins6@nhs.net T: 01373 468368
www.healthconnectionsmendip.org



Parish News
RODE PANTO.... OUT OF THE BLUE!

The summer break is upon us, and I'm sure that all of our cast | -
have their heads in their scripts even as I type this piece.
Alternatively I live in hope!!!

In truth, rehearsals have been going well and the story for the stage is taking
shape thanks to the energy and enthusiasm of the cast and the backstage team,
although admittedly Lesley our prompt would appreciate a bit less involvement
in the process.

The costumes are coming together (Thank you Sue) and Barbara has done some
amazing stuff with regard to scenery design and painting, so it feels like we may
well have a show on our hands!!!

It would be fair to say that I love a Panto...especially our Panto History tells me
that it forges new friendships and brings out the best in everyone who is involved
in putting on the show, and a lot of people have had a lot of fun watching us
doing weird and wonderful stuff.

The following pictures will give you a hint as to what is going on, or will they?

¥




Parish News

What is Sue doing with that stuffed sheep, why is Mike sitting in my garden,
what are the kids laughing about? ...to find out more you’ll have to come and
see the show which runs from the 19t to the 21st of October.

Tickets will be available online and from Rode Post Office from September and
there will be more details to follow on the Village Facebook and in The Link in
the weeks ahead.

I really hope that you will support all of the team who have put so much time
and effort into making this show come to life, it will be something special and
all the money we raise will be distributed to Village and local good causes and
charities.

R\
¥ = i Y
The Rode Panto has established itself as something special in the village
calendar and rightly so, it is a unique event that has created a host of timeless
memories and brought happiness to countless people over the 30 odd years that
it has been running, and I hope it will continue to do so....especially this
October!!!

Right next task... something about soggy bottoms...

Gaory Holloway



Parish News
RODE CLASSIC CARS AND BIKES MEET RETURNS

We are pleased to §
announce that the [
Classic Cars and =
Bikes Meet at The
Mill in Rode is
starting up again after |
stopping due to Covid.

We will meet on Wednesday
2nd August from S5pm no
4 need to book, just turn up. If
you want to eat in the
restaurant, it is advisable to
book in advance.

Dowid Walsin

PLAYING FIELD LOTTERY WINNERS JUNE 2023

Drawn by staff and customers in The Cross Keys: [l A Q ﬁ
1%t - £50.00 .... Jane Sharman, Rode. A
ond - £25.00 .... James Garmston, Rode. ? d

3t - £25.00 ..... Lisa Restorick, Rode. Registered Gy o 277018
Sunday Roast for two, courtesy of Mark and Hannah; Mike Salmon, Rode.

®

If you'd like a chance to get a slice of this action, remember only 200 tickets
available and a share of £100 and 2 Sunday roasts, all for £1.00 per ticket!

And remember you are supporting the Playing Field (which needs all the help it
can get right now!) when you buy your ticket. Tickets on sale at the Post
Office, or directly from Jane and 1.

Next draw Thursday 315t of August.
If you would like to do the draw or witness it, then please just turn up at the
Cross Keys on draw night at 8pm.

Keiltiv Sharmain
T: 01373 830408

-10 -



Parish News
HOME HOSTED SUNDAY AFTERNOON TEAS...

Before Covid loomed some amazing local residents joined a group I formed and
hosted Sunday Afternoon Teas for single local residents over 65. Some other
amazing local residents joined the group as drivers and they collected those
attending the teas from their homes and took them back home after the tea.

The hosts opened their homes and provided a great Sunday Afternoon Tea for
all the guests. The drivers also joined in with the tea an got to enjoy the teas
provided by the hosts!

I'm delighted to report that these Sunday Afternoon Yeas are now up and
running again due to the wonderful volunteer hosts

and drivers all making themselves available again. I Active and
can’t thank them all enough and the teas are now also mm;TOUCh

under the umbrella of Active and In Touch Frome. e

Our first Tea is on 3ot July in Rode. The next one is on Sunday 13t August and
is in Laverton, 3-4.30pm. If you're interested in joining the group:
¢ asa Guest (don’t worry about transport, as mentioned above it’s provided)
e asa Driver
e orasaHost
please don’t hesitate to contact me to find out more about how it all works, we’d
be delighted to have you join us.

G Leonayd.
Home Hosted Sunday Afternoon Teas Coordinator
T: 01373 831072 E: gillhlleonard@aol.com

NORTON ST PHILIP LUNCHTIME CONCERTS

There will be no Lunchtime Concert in August at St Philip and St James Church,
but we expect the autumn series of concerts to commence on Thursday 7th
September. Details of concerts can be found on the Hardington Vale website
once they have been confirmed.

The concerts are fundraisers for the church and appear on the ‘Events’ page of
the website.

Danid. Lockley
Editor’s Note: For details of evening concerts at the church in October and
November see page 38.

-11 -



Parish News
NEWS FROM RODE CHAPEL

Garden Party - At the village fete, the Chapel usually runs a fun stall smashing
unwanted chipped and battered crockery and the money raised helps with our
limited funds. No Village Fete this year, so the Chapel held a Garden Party.

Planned as an outdoor event heed was paid to the inclement weather forecast
and the Party was actually held indoors. Tea, Cake, Coffee, Cake, Ploughmans’
lunches, Cake...a Raffle, a Plant stall, Children’s books, Thrillers, Children’s
Games, Crafts....there was a lot to see, to eat and to listen to with live music at
intervals throughout the afternoon.

We were treated to some wonderful performances featuring guitar, piano and
saxophone from a very wide range of ages. Lola grabbed our attention with two
beautiful ballads to begin with, accompanying herself on acoustic guitar and
setting a very high standard. Peter entertained with a short solo session on the
piano before his accompaniment to Ros Ward playing Saxophone. A little later
Ruth Philips and Pauline Ward presented a short programme of piano duets.
These professional performances were interspersed with a small group of
youngsters performing for the first time, playing newly learned piano pieces to
considerable applause. It was a great atmosphere and the Party raised £600 for
the Windows fund. Thank you all who came, played, supported, helped, ate and
drank... we could not do it without you.

2

- | Windows - Work has begun! The Intrepid Trio arrived on
the morning of the Tuesday 18t July at 8.30am precisely as
= arranged.

= | For the duration of the works, Services etc.

will be held in the kitchen at the back of the
.| main building, as the interior of the Chapel
has been transformed into a maintenance
and repair workshop.

The Chapel is a listed building, so repair of the existing fabric is allowed, while
replacement with new fixtures is not, at least not without a small mountain of
paperwork. By Friday evening scaffolding had been erected around the back to
facilitate access to the large rear windows and much other progress was evident.

We are still hoping to receive more donations in support of this essential work.
Please feel free to donate whatever you can afford! Thanks for reading!

Bl Jackson

-12 -



Parish News

THE SCOUTS BARN DANCE O
N\ /N

Despite quite a chilly evening (which encouraged people T
to dance more, to stay warm!) we had a great turnout for t
the annual Scouts Barn Dance, held at Osborne’s farm on S
the 1st July. Cou s

1%t Rode (Scout Group)
Peter Barnes as 1 CTYYYYyyyr vy Y
caller, soon got y
children and adults
doing the do-si-do
and enjoying all the
traditional barn
dances.

It was lovely to see [
lots of young children
who hopefully will §
want to come back [
year after year. ]

Our thanks go to Liz and John Osborne for hosting the event, it does involve a
huge amount of preparation to get the barns ready.

We’d also like to thank Peter Barnes and his band who provide such great music
and thanks to Diana and Howard who worked tirelessly getting ready for the
event and on the evening itself, and of course to all our volunteers on the night.

I'm delighted to say we raised £1426.93 for the Scout group in Rode.

Sally Pickett
on behalf of the Scout Executive Committee

200 CLUB

The results for the winners of the June 200 club draw are as follows:
1st Prize £50 - Tim Lynch

2nd Prize £25 - Kristen Bach-Peterson f\Of\
K2

Drawn by Myra Lynes S Cout S

Jon Jupp 1° Rode (Scout Group)

-13 -



Parish News
JULY REPORT - SOMERSET COUNCILLOR DAWN DENTON

July’s been a full month and I have been working on the following:

Merlin Theatre had some issues with their landlord, the Somerset Council,
so I met with a member of their board of trustees.

As part of a planning application in Frome (just off Adderwell Road), I
attended a site visit.

At the Planning East meeting we approved this development of 25 houses
and debated (and voted on) other applications across the old Mendip area.
The Frome Town Council planning meeting had Packsaddle as their first item
on the agenda. I was there in my capacity as their local representative and as
a member of the Planning East committee, so was only there to listen.

Met with Secretary of State for Education, Gillian Keegan MP at Berkley
School to chat about opportunities for this much-loved village school.

The Police and Crime Commissioner, Mark Shelford, and I, chatted about
policing in Frome and the opening of a public access point (as the library desk
did not get much traffic).

The Showfield play area is being redesigned with a contractor and I was
invited to attend the briefing before it went into consultation.

The Somerset Chamber and the Frome Chamber business breakfast was, as
always, a useful opportunity to connect with local businesses and charities
and discuss their needs.

Met with a national Banking Group PR officer to discuss the bank closures in
Frome and opportunities to explore through the post office / banking hubs.
Attended the Selwood School annual careers assessment as part of my role
as an Enterprise Advisor.

The Mill at Rode is applying for a new licence, so I attended meeting to meet
with the local community and hear from the licencing officer at E. Somerset.
The Frome Area Community Land Trust and Fair Housing for Frome held a
meeting about the housing crisis in Frome and I attended to assess how I can
support these initiatives in my role.

The end of the month will include: Meeting with Paul Wynne, Frome
Town clerk, to get updates on the markets, cleaning contracts in town and the
tourism information centre / I am looking forward to the Frome Festival
volunteers party at the Silk Mill / I will attend the full council meeting in
Bridgwater in person or online / The first Local Community Network (LCN)
meeting will launch the programme for the year ahead / Reading all planning
applications (legalities, strategies, reports, objections, support and undertaking
site visits) to come before the Planning East Committee in August.

_14-



Parish News

It looks like August will be a lot quieter, so I will be working on:

Pavement repairs / Potholes on country lanes and main arteries / Fly tipping /
Reports (Berkley School, the Oxford University Press suite at the libraries and
the Somerset mobile library) / Gritting review / Coroner’s report relating to a
fatal accident in Clivey / 20mph zones / Issues raised at the Communities
Scrutiny meeting / Citizen’s Advice across the county / Defibrillator training for
villages / Continued work on river water quality at Farleigh Hungerford Wild
Swimming Club / Actioning all the monthly meetings and casework in my inbox.

And I will tackle a few of my own councillor initiatives outside of my remit but
desperately needed in the communities of Frome North.

Let’s hope we have loads of sunshine this month, have a lovely summer.

Dawn Denfor
Somerset County Councillor for Frome North

ST MARYS LAVERTON FETE

When is a garden fete not a garden fete?

When the BBC forecasts wind and rain for the
July Saturday chosen for the annual fundraising
event and the decision is made to move it
indoors to the Church and the Egg House.

After all, this is England and we carry on! ]
The villagers and those from further afield arrived in full waterproofs, with their
dogs, happy to spend the morning chatting to friends, sharing a coffee and
spending money at the stalls.

The raffle is always a popular draw especially as, under Laverton rules, no-one
can win more than one prize so everyone goes home clutching a bottle or some
other random gift.

Our thanks to all the kind people who came to support us.

The Treasurer was delighted to find that, thanks to your generosity, we raised
over £550 for St Mary’s Laverton.

Debby Hill
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Parish News
BATHAMPTOM MORRIS MEN’S VISIT TO RODE

Sadly this year we were not alerted that the
Bathampton Morris Men were coming to Rode on 20t
July so apologies that details of their forthcoming visit
were not included in last month’s issue of the
magazine.

But, if you missed them, thanks to Liz Osborne we do
have some photographs of their visit for you to see below.

If you are interested in joining them, or just curious, they hold an Open Evening
at the beginning of October which is specifically aimed members of the general
public who have an interest in Morris Dancing.

To learn more about them and for details of their summer programme visit
bathampton-morris-men.org.uk

GUL Leonard
Editor
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Parish News
LAVERTON NEWS

How I’d love my first report as new/temporary Laverton correspondent to
trumpet the seamless handover from the inimitable Jackie Moss to the new
Laverton team but inevitably there was a bit of a hitch - for which I blame the
effects of the Moss’s leaving do, more below.

Defibrillator Arrives, Laverton Gets Trained - A past issue reported the
arrival and installation of the defibrillator in the porch of St Mary’s Church - a
result of much hard work and persistence over the months by our very own
Jackie Moss. Jackie also set up the training evening on Monday 19 June,
attended by a good number of the village, so we can all rest a little bit more easily
in our beds at night, knowing what well-trained hands we’re in, should the worst
happen. I hear there were just one or two “conversations’ between couples as to
whether husband or wife should be trained in order to save their other half...
Laverton Book Exchange Fund Raising for Dorothy House - The
money raised amounted to a very impressive £411 and now even better, NatWest
Bank agreed to match the money raised, so the grand total collected for Dorothy
House Hospice was £822. And finally...Jackie counted the small change and
buttons in the collection box and this amounted to a further £73! So a huge
thank you to Martin and Jackie for all their fundraising activities and of course
for their generous gift of the Book Exchange over the last few years and thank
you also to Caroline Balch for setting up the NatWest connection to double the
donation to Dorothy House.

Wedding Bells - Harry, son of Jane and
Patrick Benney, married Merren on
Saturday 17 June and we wish them every
happiness in their married life. We’ve done
some sleuthing and found this fabulous
photo on the right - starting married life as
they mean to go on?!

Farewell to the Mosses - In true
Laverton style we had a fabulous farewell
party for Jackie and Martin Moss on Friday
16 June. The sun shone, the bunting
fluttered, tables groaned with platters of
sausage rolls and cheese and pineapple on
sticks. There was lashings of fizz and much
cheering and jollification. No photos as we
were too busy toasting our dear neighbours
and wishing them well in their new home.
Now all they need to do is actually move... all the way to Norton St Philip.

Virguwio Gowronx
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Parish Youth News & Events
SPORTS AND ACTIVITY MONDAYS AT RODE PLAYING FIELD...

An invitation for all aged
5-13 to come and join us
from 9am to 3pm on
Monday 7th, Monday 14t
and Monday 21st August
at Rode Playing Field for a
day of sports and
activities!

The fun in Rode includes

sports such as Cricket,
Football and Rounders,
but also different

DELIVERED BY

wﬁ.
Somerset Activity [ Sports Partnership

MONDAYS
24TH JULY -

activities such as Arts and | o

Crafts and inside games.

And best of all, everything
is FREE!

For more details and scan
the QR code on the poster
on the right or visit
www.sasp.co.uk/talk-
activity-frome

If you receive Free School
meals, sign up via the
Playwaze system which
you can get from your
school.

'R‘E ou;ide sports

inside games and arts activities

Free Lunch and snacks provided

Advanced bookings required

RODE PLAYING FIELDS scor the o codefor the

Orneage Close, Rode, Nr Frome. BA11 6QB D

For more information email:
CGoodwin@sasp.co.uk

We look forward to seeing as many of you as possible. Somerset Activity and
Sports Partnership (SASP) is dedicated to increasing the health and happiness
of residents in Somerset through physical activity and sport.'

Cuartly Goodwin

Young Peoples Sport & Physical Activity Development Officer

Tel: 01823 653990
Mobile: 07928 505206
Email: CGoodwin@sasp.co.uk

Somerset Activity ¥ Sports Partnership
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Parish Youth News & Events
LOCAL SCOUTS CLEAN UP...

Amongst the many amazing activities we have I\Of\
===

been doing, there was a group Litter picking in
Rode village and who would have known it could
be so much fun.

The Beavers started the evening making a Scouts

fantastic effort, well done. Followed by the Cubs,
Scouts and Explorers later in the evening, t
chatting and having so much fun. 1*' Rode (SCO ut GrOUp)

It was amazing how &
proficient they all became |
with the pickers especially §
with the numerous
cigarette ends.

Good effort group.

The Beavers are looking for some additional help - if you are interested in
joining this fantastic leadership team please give Howard Russel a call 01373
830640/07736 739680

Clodive Le Page
On behalf of !st Rode Scout Group
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Parish Youth News & Events
LOTS TO TELL FROM FRANS

July has been a busy month for FRANS. Most .,

Fridays we have been setting up our pop up ~ oy

cafe at the Mead in Norton St. Phillip, these /@\ ERANS
have proved to be a great success bringing the

school community together for food, drinks, FEIENPS (OF FOUE % NORION SChDos
cakes, lollies, crafts and games. It was especially popular with the families in
the earlier years of the school allowing parents and children to get to know each

other a little better outside of school, we were fortunate with the weather which
is always a bonus.

July also saw the inaugural performance of FRANS band at the school Garden
Festival. Garden Festival celebrated the children of the school, showcasing their
talents and care of nature and the environment.

There was a RNSF Introducing stage which was open to children and adults
alike. A sparkly member of FRANS suggested that we put a band together to
join in the fun. After a few rehearsals we cobbled together a vast set list of two
songs and really enjoyed playing for everyone.

Many thanks to Kate, TP, Brandon and Si for making this happen. By Christmas
we may have a charity album on sale!
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Parish Youth News & Events

On Friday 21st we 38
celebrated the end of term |
with a picnic party, again §
on the Mead in Norton St.
Phillip.

It was lovely to see so
many of the Gruffalo and
: | Elmer families come for
the fest1v1t1es when school closed at lunchtime | 3248
followed by the older Paddington and Wild [
Thing members when they finished at 3pm.

We wish the BFG children (yr 4) well in their
next chapter as they move on to their next
schools and thank them and their families for &
all their support over the years. Please come
back to our events and stay in touch.

We will be having a fundraising hiatus during
August as it is school holidays but will be
kicking things off with a bang late in September |
with an International Supper Club at Rode

Memorial Hall. s

Timings and details are to be finalised over the
next few weeks but as a rough guide the doors
will be open for sit in or take away food (and
drinks) from different countries.

We invite everyone to come and join us, so, a
date for your diaries, Friday 29th September.

If you would like to help towards school §
fundraising we welcome any donations at any
time, even direct transfers:

Friends of Rode and Norton Schools
Account number: 31419160
Sort code: 309875

FRANS Team
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Parish Youth News & Events

DANCE CLASSES FOR ALL AGES

We've got a class 4, ( §
for your little A )
g | 7]

princess (and your  J§ /‘
|

little prince!)

|

Let them dance to their
own tune with our classes
for age 3 upwards

\STE

Gl B
< &
¢ )

ROYAI
ACADEMY

DANCE

FORFURTHER INFO: CONTACT:
07526 922863
“A DANCING CHILD IS A HAPPY CHILD *

Welcoming all students to explore
their passion for dance.

TOTS and TOYS
Our baby and toddler group is open
HAHIIINGT[]N Wednesdays 9.00 am -10.45 am at St Philip
VALE PARISH and St James Church Norton St Philip.
No booking needed.

If you’ve just dropped your child at pre-school or school and you are on
your own, you are welcome to pop in for a coffee and a chat with friends
even for a few minutes. £2.00 per adult to include coffee and cake. Please
bring your own refreshments for your child.

RODE WEEKLY PARENT/CARER & TODDLER GROUP

Mondays during term time
9.30-11.30pm
Rode Chapel
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Parish Health & Wellbeing
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Parish Environment
RODE MEMORIAL HALL LAND REWILDING

As part of the Parish Council's commitment to improve our impact on the
environment, it was decided (about 18 months ago) to run a trial project on the
patch of land outside the front entrance to the Memorial Hall. Originally
proposed as a "no-mow May" initiative, it was decided a bigger positive impact
would be had by turning the area into a wildflower area, with no mowing until
late July/early August. This provides excellent habitat for a wide range of insects
as well as enabling native wildflowers and pollinators to thrive.

Our first attempt was not a success (sown in Autumn 2021) with very few of the
wildflower seeds germinating. On obtaining advice from an expert who lives in
NSP, it turns out the ground was too rich and the lawn grasses too established.
We decided therefore to remove the top 4" and sow an entirely new "meadow"
mix of native grasses and wildflowers.

In February 2023 therefore, greatly assisted by John Findall, who, with
Sharman, has been really supportive of the initiative, I removed the top with a
mini-digger hired from Sydenhams Tool Hire in Frome. The seed mix was then
scattered in late March, and as can be seen from the photo below, is creating a
fantastic display over the summer months.

The plan is to cut this
back, just the once, in late
July/early August and
cart away the -cuttings,
having left the flowers for
a few weeks - hopefully in
the late summer sun - so
that the flowers ripen and
shed their seeds first.

The hope is we will have an established wildflower "meadow" - albeit of some
80-0dd square metres only - which will delight the local insect, pollinator and
human population of Rode alike!

One request please - PLEASE do not allow your dogs to foul in this area. It may
seem relatively innocuous in the long grass, but one can only imagine how
unpleasant the strimming process will be if you do, and I do not want to find out
first hand! Thank you.

Andy Pickett
Rode Parish Council
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Parish Cricket
TWO RODE CLUB MATCHES TO REPORT ON THIS MONTH

Firstly, Warminster away on 5th July. With all the dry weather in the run up
short boundaries and a very short outfield, this was always going to be a high
scoring affair - as it was last year. We had more success with the ball this time
around, taking 5 wickets as Warminster racked up 189 runs in 20 overs. Once
again, Rode started strongly, keeping up with the challenging run rate but losing
wickets steadily. Ollie Tucker starred with the bat, scoring a blistering 40 before
being caught in the deep, ably supported by Lawrence Gripper - scoring a quick
23 before being run out going for the win. Zac Thomas then came in a smashed
33 of just over 4 overs, but eventually we ran out of steam, totalling a
credible 147 for 4 off our allotted 20 overs. A good performance with both bat
and ball against a very good local league side.

On 19th July we hosted The Star, another local league side. We were playing for
the Lee Edwards trophy again, with Lee's parents kindly re-donating the trophy
which had been given to them when the club folded in 2015. It was a joy to be
playing for it again and re-starting that great tradition of the two clubs, a feeling
shared equally by both teams. Rode batted first and frankly struggled. Kienan
Cooper and James Pickett got us off to a quick start, but when they parted for 16
and 34 (not out, retired on reaching 30) respectively, the run rate slowed
considerably. Lawrence Gripper with 14 was the only other batsman to score
double figures, as we rather struggled to 112 for 6 off 20 overs.

When we took to the field we knew we had to take wickets to have any chance at
all. James Goldstraw bowled absolutely magnificently, getting two wickets in
two balls at one stage, and ending with figures of 2 for 27 off his four overs.
Kienen Cooper bowled well without luck, ending with figures of no wickets for
20 off 4. Things took a turn for the worse when the author, having created
problems for the batsmen in his first over then had to bowl to Charlie Rustell, a
local Rodent but playing for the away team. Off five balls he smashed five sixes,
and looked like getting a maximum 36 off the over until he mistimed the last,
smearing it away for a single. Retiring almost immediately, having scored his 30
limit off the one over, the remaining batsmen for The Star scored 5 off the next
two overs, reaching our meagre total in just 13 overs and 2 balls. A chastening
experience, but a match played in great spirit, one which lived up to the
traditions of this fixture. Q&“E C.o

Thanks for all the interest in our endeavours, and to the players for
their commitment and camaraderie. Please do contact me or Julian
(07775 805546/ 07775 598429) if you'd like to join in - we always
welcome any new players irrespective of ability, age, gender etc. Tane

Andy Pickett
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Parish Groups
RODE & DISTRICT GARDENING CLUB VISIT TO ROSEMOOR

Last month many members of the Garden Club and visitors were eagerly waiting
outside the village hall at 8:50 am for our day trip to RHS Rosemoor. Sadly, the
coach which was booked for 9 o’clock didn’t arrive till 9:30. However we were
then quickly on board and off down the A303. After a brief comfort break, we
were soon off again and heading for Devon. It was lucky Tracey had good
internet reception as the driver didn’t know the location, and the coach SAT Nav
wouldn’t connect, so she, with advice from other passengers near the front,
expertly guided us there.

We arrived just before 12 o’clock and the rain which had accompanied us most
of the way stopped. We were able to get our tickets and a site map to plan which
areas interested us most. We were given 4 hours to explore individually,
sufficient to see most bits. Many people like me decided to have an early lunch
and disappeared into the re-furbished Garden Restaurant, where freshly cooked
produce from the garden and locally were on offer in meals or light bites. My
roasted salmon, with new potatoes and pesto sauce was delicious.

The beds and the garden rooms nearer to the
entrance were magnificent. I particularly liked f
the restful shades of blue and pastel shades,
with grey foliage in the Cool Garden, which now
at 5 years old is established. The informal
planting and elegant flowing water feature
encouraged quiet reflection. It was a striking S8
contrast to the Hot Garden with cannas, dahlias
and echinaceas and tropical foliage jostling for
attention. It was very beautiful too. The rose
garden was inspiring with a profusion of
flowers in every shade, some of which were
highly scented. = Another area of inspiration
was the parterre garden, where flowers and
fruit grew in harmony.

Something I will look forward to growing next
year are peach flowered runner beans, which
contrasted delightfully with purple curly kale.
The more established areas, where wildflowers
now enhance the grass lawns in front of borders
stuffed with unusual shrubs and trees, were
also a joy to observe. Many members probably
noted varieties they would like to acquire.
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Parish Groups

We had each been given a gift voucher to get £5 off if we spent £20, so the coach
boot was full of treasures to plant later. Despite the poor forecast it stayed dry
right up to the moment we boarded the coach, and we agreed we had had a very
successful day out. The journey back was quicker and we were back in the village
shortly after 7pm.

Next month we have another evening visit on Monday 14t August. It’s to Gaspar
Cottage, Stourton, Warminster BA12 6PY. It is near Stourhead and we are asked
to be there at 6:30 pm. As parking is limited, please try to share transport. Visits
are free for members and £5 for guests. Please either email the club message
board rodeanddistrictgardeningclub@outlook.com or phone Averil 830686 or
Helen 831228 if you intend to come.

Shawrman Flindall

RODE WALKING GROUP - 2ND THURSDAY IN THE MONTH

Our August walk will be a rural circular route around the villages of Lullington
and Laverton.

Starting at Lullington Church at 10 am on Thursday 10 August we will follow the
public footpath through fields to Laverton. From there we again negotiate
another public footpath through more fields until we bisect the Woolverton to
Lullington lane which we follow back to the starting point in Lullington.

Be prepared for overgrown paths!

, LET'S
As usual please contact me for further details of the walk © IWALKT

or travel arrangements. come ano

JOIN US

Liz Dy
elizabethdinnis49@gmail.com
07788656337

MONDAY LUNCH cLUB @ Y

A reminder for everyone that Lunch Club is on its summer holidays so next one
will be 2nd October. Wishing everyone a great summer and see you in the
autumn!

Alex Sing and the Luncle Cldy Team
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Parish Groups
RODE OVER 60s

Last month, I should have explained that Gail, who has taken over from me as
Secretary, has been in hospital which was why I was writing in The Link. I'm
here again this month as, although she is doing very well, she didn’t feel up to
coming on our third and final coach trip for this year which was to Poole on
Thursday, 13th July.

In spite of the date we were again lucky with |
the weather and it was a close shave, as the
next day was quite horrible. This time we
also had a much larger group as we set off
on a very picturesque route, stopping for
half an hour in Shaftesbury where we
dispersed to various coffee venues.

We arrived in Poole at about a quarter to
twelve.

It’s a strange thing that, although Poole is quite small with a population of about
five thousand, a coach load of mature tourists can disappear into it until nearly
four thirty, reappearing in time for the homeward journey.

Some of us took a very long time over lunch. A few walked a long way and
several intrepid souls embarked on a boat trip and returned with faces
aglow. There was also a bit of indulgence in retail therapy and of course ice
cream. Whichever it was, we all enjoyed ourselves, which was the principal
purpose of the day after all. After a lively raffle we set off on our return
journey. A very satisfactory day out.

Our meeting in August will be our renowned cream tea on Friday, 11th. What
more can I say? It has to be experienced to be believed so don’t miss it.

Birthdays in August are Mrs N Stabbins 6th, Mrs G Jackson 15th and Mrs H
Bryant 24th. We hope you all enjoy your celebrations.

Roy Dymond

RODE CRAFT CLUB

No need to book or to commit to coming every week. All
abilities too, we all help each other. Weekly on Thursday
afternoons, 2-4 pm at Rode Chapel.

-28 -



Parish Gardening

This is going to be short and sweet!

Things on my mind right now are:

How lovely the Iford Manor gardens are, and how lucky to have it right on
the doorstep. I enjoyed a couple of hours there this week and had a chat with
the head gardener, Steve Lannin, who was really generous with his time,
talking about the garden and the planting. I want to return when he does his
first Wednesday of the month head gardener tour which also includes the
private garden areas.
Many of the packets of annual seeds that I'd bought in a rush of crazed
excitement in spring were totally forgotten until I saw an Instagram post by
a gardener at Great Dixter who talked about chucking all their leftover annual
flower seeds into a big seed “soup” and then casting them into the gaps in
borders, just for the fun of seeing what might come up, even at this late stage
in the year. What the Great Dixter gardeners do is good enough for me, so
reader, I made a seed soup and having cast it about with gay abandon, I now
await the results with quiet resignation...I shall report back (or maybe not)
The dahhas 1n my garden (Thomas Eddison, below right and Totally
Tangerlne below right,
since you ask) are only now
finally getting going. I hope
| that means they’ll keep on
| into autumn, along with
the rather weedy-looking
sunflowers that are only
} just starting to form tiny
flower buds - we need more
| sun!
I'm potting on some acer seedlings for the plant stall at
this weekend’s St Mary’s church fete. They come from
a random/lucky dip packet of seeds and I was quite [
surprised they germinated at all, so I'm just wondering
how many people will want to nurse an Acer
Cissifolium, see right, from baby to teenager - I think it
might take a few more years for them to get to the point
of being planted out! But that’s the life of a gardener -

healthy dose of dogged determination.

Happy gardening folks!
Muddy Fingernaily
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Parish History

RODE -
SOME OLD VILLAGE CUSTOMS
WILLIAM WALTER WHEATLEY, ARTIST, 1802-1885

Having recently watched (and joined in!) the Bathampton Morris Dancers
performing on the village green, I was reminded of the following note by W. W.
Wheatley (stored with his paintings in the Somerset archives), describing some
of the local customs.

Road Somersetshire

The custom of carrying about the Wassail Bowl on the last day of the old year
takes place on the night of the last day of the old year. singing some doggerel
verses which I have collected but this custom is I understand not singular it
being kept up in some other villages in the county.

A singular custom which I have not heard of having been practised elsewhere,
takes place in this village on Shrove Tuesday. The children of the village
assemble in the afternoon of that day at the village Pound, they join hands and
as they term it Clip the Pound that is they surround it and after having 3 or 4
times danced round it two of them separate and they play a game all through
the village known by the name of Thread the Needle. When it grows dark they
procure candles light them and place them in their hats, they then with join'd
hands proceed to the village Church which as they term they Clip dancing and
making as much noise as they can and after going through the village — the
lighted-candles moving with rapidity round the Church have a curious effect —
What this custom has arisen from I am at a loss to make out I know nothing as
relates to any ceremony as connected with the Catholic Church without it has
any reference to Candlemas when they used to make a procession with the
candles blessed on that day (Candlemas Febv 2nd)

W.W.W.

W. W. Wheatley was a watercolourist famous locally for his depictions of the
churches, old houses and other antiquities of Rode and the wider Somerset. His
early life is not clear but he married his 2nd wife Emma Walker in Bristol in 1829.
Emma was from Rode and they moved to the village shortly after their wedding.

In the 1830s Wheatley was commissioned by G. W. Braikenridge, a collector of
antiques, paintings and ephemera, to illustrate a new edition of J. Collinson's
History and Antiquities of the County of Somerset.

In 1841 at the time of the census, he was living at No. 1 Union Cottage, Union

Cottage Lane, (Marsh Road) in Rode with his wife Emma and children Caroline
and Claude.
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Parish History

Wheatley’s paintings of the clypping of St. Lawrence and the baptism of his wife
Emma in the river Frome at Rode Bridge are displayed in St. Lawrence Church
and Rode Baptist Chapel respectively. Two of his lesser-known works are
shown below.

Barrow House

Seymour’s Court

Other known Rode antiquities captured by Wheatley are Pucks Well, the Devil’s
Bed and Bolster, the wall tomb in St. Lawrence and the poor box.

Emma died in 1859 and William moved to Bath the following year, where he
lived until his death in 1885.

Peter Harris

-31-



Parish Food & Drink

CHATLEY FARM BROWNIES

NEAR BATH

www.chatleyfarmbrownies.co.uk

—.»w-d

-

Lovingly handmade on the farm FREE Gift Wrapping & Gift card
9 Delicious flavours Gluten free options
Delivered by Royal Mail Local Collection from Norton St Philip
OUR MULTI BUY OFFERS
£8.50 £8.00 £7.50
For 1 pack each for 2 or 3 each for 4 or
packs more packs

Follow us on facebook! www.facebook.com/ChatleyFarmBath
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RODE GENERALSTORE
CAFE & POST OFFICE

More than just stamps

We look forward to
welcoming you back to
our modern shop & cafe
to enjoy a warm welcome,
home cooked food, buy
local produce and goods.

01373 830321
Open Monday - Saturday
32a High Street, Rode, BA11 6PA

Parish Food & Drink

USUAL OPENING HOURS

.

Monday 9.00-17.30
Tuesday 9.00-17.30
Wednesday 9.00-13.00

Thursday 9.00-17.30

Friday 9.00-17.30

Saturday 9.00-13.00

R RODE GENERAL STORE,
CAFE & POST OFFICE

THE MILL

A SKpdte
Open 7 days a week

Loom room available for private hire.

Please email for more information. l

Pizza chalet open
Saturday 3pm-6pm
Tel: 01373 673112

Email: info@TheMillAtRode.com
Web: www.TheMillAtRode.com

*‘,.'
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Parish Food & Drink

Introducing Kieran & Cath
We couldn't be luckier to have 2
amazing butchers! They are on hand
every day to help you 'meat' your
carnivorous needs!

Local meat, done right!
You don't have to eat meat every day, Pop in today and see what's they have!
but when you do, make sure you know
where it comes from..

Have you tried our cafe yet? Sunday Roast that are unrivaled!
We serve a great selection of Winter We know, we know... everyone claims to
Warmers! Perfect for this time of year. do the best roast, but trust us, we do!
Cafe Opening Times b
925, Breakfast: 9:00-11.30 ®
20004 Lunch 12:00-3.30 o

Afternoon Tea Served Until 4:00

n Farleigh Road Farm Shop ¥ @Farleighroadfarmshop @ farleighrdfarmshop
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Parish Food & Drink

domerse
“CFoodi@

ingredients to inspire

Inspiring ingredients for adventurous cooks
with recipes to show you how to use them!

Shop online - FREE local delivery in our electric van
Warehouse Shop open at Church Farm, Rode, BA11 6AA

—

éq Over 300 FIVE STAR reviews fgﬁ'ﬂ ‘, ?‘{‘
i

Plastic free packaging
m% on all wholefood ingredients &‘,\
Great value - go on foodies, give us a try! or

¥ somersetfoodie.com

COLD PRESSED RAPESEED OIL FROM SOMERSET

Original & Flavoured Oils
Dressings * Mayonnaises
Vinaigrettes ¢ Dipping Oils

COMMENDED
2023

*Trustpilot

EXCELLENT |4.9 out of 5
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Forthcoming Parish Events

CLASSICCARS &
BIKES ATTHE
MILL

Wednesday 2nd AUGUST from 5pm
just turn up in any classic car or
bike to meet with like minded
people, everybody welcome.

.

THE MILL AT RODE ,BA11 6AG

PLEASE NOTE
NO AUGUST OR
SEPTEMBER
RODE MONDAY LUNCH
CLUB

CLUB RESUMES
2ND OCTOBER

HEALTH
O coNNECTIONS
MENDIP PCN

Your GP practice social prescribing and heaith coaching team

Talking Café
Rode Chapel

Looking to meet up to chat
with other people?

Starting 5th September 2023

When: First & third Tuesday each month
From: 10:30-12:30
Where: Rode Chapel, High Street, Rode

Talking cafes are a place to meet new people, make friends and
chat to a Health Connector about activities, support groups and
services in your community. Everyone is welcome.

Give us a call, we'll be happy to help
Call: 01373 468368

Visit: www.healthconnectionsmendip.org
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Forthcoming Parish Events

DELIVERED BY

Somerset Activity [ Sports Partnership

MONDAYS
24TH JULY -

outside sports
inside games and arts activities

Free Lunch and snacks provided

Advanced bookings required
RODE PLAYING FIELDS  ..; thear code for the

Orneage Close, Rode, Nr Frome. BA11 6QB g form

For more information email:
CGoodwin@sasp.co.uk

Sunday August 13™
3-4.30pm
Home Hosted
Sunday Afternoon Tea

See page 11 for details
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Forthcoming Parish Events

/[wj/et-/rm-/mf Ja{fe

When? August 21st 2.30 - 4 pm rd on of every
mont) Where? St Philip and St James Church,
NSP
Come and enjoy a cuppa and friendly
people to chat with NEW: we now have
puzzles and board/card games too!

We have a great café team who are
é :) looking forward to meeting you!
ALL ARE WELCOME!

ERIENDS OF RODE & NORTON SCHOOLS
SAVE THE DATE
FEIDAY 29TH SEPTEMBER

International Supper Club

@ Rode Memorial Hall

We invite everyone to come
and join us... see page 21
for more information

NORTON ST PHILIP CHURCH CONCERTS DETAILS & DATES

Evening Concerts:

e Saturday 7 October - Hungrytown Americana/celtic singer-songwriters
e Saturday 25 November - The Magnificent AKs. The singing blokes of
Ashton Keynes who can lower the tone, be supremely silly and move you to

tears in one evening.

N.B No August Lunchtime Concert — See page 11 for latest

information on future concerts.

RODE PANTOMIME
“OUT OF THE BLUE!”

PERFORMANCE DATES:
THURS OCTOBER 19™. FRI OCTOBER 20™ SAT OCTOBER 2157

SEE PAGE 9 FOR DETAILS
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NEUROCOBNECT
Neurological Physiotherapy at Home

We are a team of specialist physios
providing treatment to clients from the
comfort of their own home.

We have expertise in the treatment of
-Stroke
-Parkinson's Disease
-Multiple Sclerosis
-Brain tumours
-Reduced function after hospital admission
- Elderly rehabilitation
-Vestibular/dizziness issues
-Spinal cord injury
...and more

Please be in touch if you would like to
discuss how we can help you reach your
potential.

info@neuroconnectrehab.co.uk
01225 962004

Noticeboard

What is Neurological physiotherapy?
Neuro physio is a type of specialised
rehabilitation  for  individuals  with
problems arising from conditions or injury
affecting the brain, spinal cord and nerves.

What sort of conditions do we treat?
We work to help manage and improve
symptoms related to a wide range of
conditions such as stroke, Parkinson’s
Disease, multiple sclerosis, spinal cord
injury, vestibular and balance conditions,
immobility after hospital admissions and
elder persons rehab. Symptoms may
include weakness, spasticity, stiffness,
altered sensation, dizziness, pain, fatigue
and reduced coordination or balance; all of
which may change the way you move.

How does it work? Our specialist skills
are used to recruit new brain pathways and
to encourage the brain and spinal cord to
make new connections for recovery. This is
a process called neuroplasticity. Through
movement analysis, skilled handling and
exercise we are able to optimise your
strength and function.

To find out more please visit www.neuroconnectrehab.co.uk
or call on 01225 962004

Frome Town Council’'s Healthy Homes team offer resources for those looking
to save energy and money, such as the Energy Saving Kits funded by FRECo.
They can be hired through the SHARE shop. You can also hire a thermal
imaging camera from the SHARE shop to help you get a better idea of where
your home is losing the most energy. If you have any questions, you can pop
along to one of the Healthy Homes free energy advice sessions. These drop-in
sessions are available at Frome Library to support residents in saving money
and gain knowledge on making their home more energy efficient. The next
scheduled dates are:

Wednesday 9th August, 10am-4pm & Wednesday 20th September, 10am-4pm

_ centrefor  If you can’t pop into the library, you can call CSE’s
. sustainable nelpline for free advice on 0800 082 2234 or book a
. ENCrgy home visit with a Frome Town council energy advisor on

01373 480391. Visit cse.org.uk for more information.
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Noticeboard

“We neglect kindness at our peril. It is the glue that binds communities together” - Professor

Robin Banerjee, Frome Annual Kindness Lecture, March 2023.

The Good Heart is five years old this month! As life gets steadily harder for many in our
community, in all kinds of ways, we're more committed than ever to jointly celebrating,
practising and exploring the vital quality of kindness.

Also - What perfect timing to be recognised by the BBC Radio Somerset
‘Make a Difference’ Awards in the Community Group Category! Thank you
for putting us forward. We are honoured to have been nominated. This is in
recognition of the work we have done in running community groups such as
Tiny Hearts, Dying Matters, Heartspace and Arty Hearts, as well as for the
annual Frome Kindness Festival and the thousands of free meals given out
over the years via our Pay it Forward scheme in the cafe. We're one of four
finalists and are looking forward to the awards ceremony on Friday 22nd
September. Wish us luck!

awards

" FINALISTS! ¢

We have been very busy with community events and are delighted to be welcoming more groups
and individuals through our doors, including a new Mental Health drop-in for young people, led

by Focus Frome. See below for details of this and of some of our regular groups (all are drop-in,
so no need to book). Any questions or to find out more about all our regular events please visit
our website www.thegoodheart.uk or email welcome@thegoodheart.uk

| —————— |
Counselling for Young People -

YOUNG PEOPLE'S
NELLEEING DROP-I

M

® R;D L LU

Focus Frome are offering a
weekly informal drop-in at The
Good Heart for young people
who may be feeling
overwhelmed, anxious or
struggling with their mental
health. This will be a
confidential space for 13-19 year
olds to access professional
support from both qualified and
trainee counsellors. FREE. For
more details, please contact
Focus Frome directly on 01373
485051 or email
office@focusbath.com.

The Good Heart, 7 Palmer Street, Frome BA11 1DS
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

MINUTES OF MEETING OF RODE PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN
RODE MEMORIAL HALL
ON TUESDAY 10t JULY 2023 AT 7.30 pm

UNCONFIRMED

Present:

Cllr Mike Salmon (MS) — Chair, Cllr Andy Pickett (AP), Cllr Ann Edney (AE),
Cllr Pat Restorick (PR), ClIr Peter Travis (PT), Cllr Jonathan Bowler (JB) and
Cllr Moira Punt (MP)

In attendance: Hugh Williams — Clerk, Cllr Adam Boyden (County Councillor)
and 11 parishioners.

1. Parishioners Participation: Thanks were given for moving the SID to the
top end of the High Street and a request was made for the data to be made
available. A question on moving the 20mph limit to beyond Crooked Lane was
raised to which the Chair said that he had just heard from Somerset that this
could be done provided the hedge was cut and the Police agreed.

A number of Parishioners were attending the meeting to express their concerns
over the proposed licensing changes applied for by Butcombe (application gives
it as Butcome) for The Mill. A notice in the hedge had been seen which alerted
them to a proposal to change to layout of The Mill, use of ‘the island’ and to host
an increased number of outdoor events (from 3 to 10) which could run until
1.00am on Friday and Saturday evenings and to midnight on Monday to
Thursday inclusive. Currently outdoor events could not run beyond 11.00pm, be
run concurrently and also had to have two weekends between them, the new
license would remove these restrictions if granted. The use of ‘the island’ was of
concern (no tables, chairs or other structures are allowed on this land) as it was
protected under an S106 agreement for wildlife/environmental reasons and had
been hard won many years ago in exchange for a patio area outside The Mill. A
deadline for comment was 21st July. It was disappointing that only Tellisford PC
had been made aware of these changes, not local residents or Rode PC. The
license changes would also allow for indoor events (up to 75 including the 10
outside) with doors and windows open. It was mentioned that already
advertising for a 4-day cinema event in September was available, indicating that
Butcombe assumed the licensing changes would be waved through. A request
was made for Rode Parish council to support the local residents in opposing
these changes which would create noise that could be heard across the village
and impact on other businesses. The meeting agreed to oppose the proposed new
license and to ask Tellisford if it could request an extension to the comment
deadline. AP and Grant Slade agreed to draft initial comment opposing the
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

license changes for agreement for submission. (Clerk’s Note: No extension is
allowed and all comments must use the Representation Form).

2. Apologies for absence: Cllr J McAuliffe and Cllr D Denton (County
Councillor)

3. Approval of the minutes: The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held
on 13t June were approved.

4. Declarations of interest: None.

5. Wessex Water:

Marc Chalk was welcomed to the meeting and he gave an update on the work
that was being carried out at the Rode Water Recycling Centre. This was part of
a £3 million upgrade of the facility to meet phosphorus limits and increase flow
capacity of the site to meet the growing population. The work should be
completed by 2025. The changes made had converted the site from a gravity
system to a pumped site with increased power supply and new back-up
generator. The pumped system generated more sludge and therefore increased
tankers taking this away for treatment and eventual agricultural use. Currently
new biological treatment equipment was being installed. The area still had a
combined sewage and surface water set up which could lead to some overflow in
cases of prolonged heavy rain. A site visit later in the year would be offered to
the Parish Council.

6. County Councillor’s Report: Cllr Adam Boyden reported that the
Bradford Road/Rode Hill junction should have the vehicle activated signs
installed soon on Bradford Road and the Wingfield Road. He said an internal
enquiry on the efficiency of Highways responses had started at Somerset.

He asked if there were any issues to raise with Low Carbon on the proposed solar
farm as a meeting was planned. Comment was made that residents were hopeful
the area on the Bradford Road could be taken out of the scheme and information
on how the agricultural land had been assessed needed to be supplied and
possibly independently assessed.

He said that the High Court had asked the Mendip area how it was going to meet
its 505-house shortfall that had been taken out of the Local Plan Part 2 and that
sites had to be called for development, this would start later this month. These
sites would have to be put forward for consultation. Consultation on the
proposed sites should then start in early 2024.

7. Actions from prevous meeting:
i. Christchurch graveyard: To be chased up
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Parish Council Meeting Minutes

ii. Hoedown: Further work had been done in June and it had been agreed a
contractor was needed to clear the grass etc. on the orchard area on the S106
land. Another Hoedown was planned for 30t July.

iii. Defibrillator: Following the last meeting it had appeared that the
defibrillator was not working and reports had not been submitted to The
Community Heartbeat Trust. This had resulted I the defibrillator being
decommissioned by them. Email correspondence within the PC had agreed a
new defibrillator and pads should be ordered and installed in the phone box. The
Clerk reported that a new defibrillator should be delivered tomorrow. This would
become a Parish Council asset and the PC would be responsible for it.

iv. Path from Barrow Farm to allotments: Matthew has cut this but it
requires further cutting and meeting agreed this should be done.

v. Dog bin near Playing Field: A request for a dog waste bin to be put
near the playing field had been made. The meeting approved this but the location
needed to be specified. There were already bins further up Church Lane and at
the bottom of Marsh Road.

vi. Ag361 Grass verge: The Clerk reported that Somerset should be cutting
the grass verge between Churchfields and Bradford Road as the grass was
currently blocking the view onto the A361.

vii. Path from Church Farm: The maintenance of this was still to be
explored with Somerset.

8. Climate Change Group: The meeting agreed to meet the outstanding costs
(£166) for advertising the event. This might be split with Norton St Phillip.

9. Highways:
i. 20mph speed limit and village gates: The Chair had spoken to Sara

Davis (Somerset Highways) regarding the delays and had been informed that
contact with Simon Taylor at Autograph had been made regarding the funding
of the gates but this would not be discussed fully for a couple of weeks due to his
holidays.

ii. Street Lights: The Clerk reported that the Police had no objections and
that the decision remained with Somerset. However, discussions with Somerset
indicated that if some lights in a road were to be turned off at midnight then all
the lights in that road should go off. This had not been clear at the start of
discussions. There was some concern over this and it was agreed the Clerk and
Cllr Adam Boyden should clarify this with Somerset before proceeding.

iii. Ag6 Slip Road: Still chasing this up with National Highways.

10. Planning:

i) New applications:
None

ii. Somerset decisions:
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None

Other:

A request to have the large copper beech by the garages on The Mead be cut back
due to its size causing light problems to the houses nearby. It was agreed to get
a quote to cut the tree back by 3-4 metres all round.

11. Buses: A new timetable for the bus services should come out in September.
PT agreed to remain in contact with the bus companies to ensure the good
service was maintained.

12. Playing Field: It was reported that the Osbornes had offered to cut back
the grass and weeds on the S106 land and this was greatly appreciated. The
repainted pavilion was now fully operational but its life expectancy was limited.

13. Financial matters:

i. Income and expenditure: The revised income and expenditure for 2023-
24 had been circulated and was noted.

ii. Payments: The following payments were agreed:

Community Heartbeat Trust (new defibrillator) £1,206.00

Eagle Grounds Maintenance £990.00
Clerk Salary including computer virus protection = £296.84
HMRC PAYE £60.40

14. Date of next meeting:

The next meeting would be held in the Committee Room at the Memorial Hall
on:

Monday 7th August at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 10.00pm.
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WHERE IN HARDINGTON VALE?

Where in Hardington Vale, would you see this view?
Did you recognise the path in last month’s photograph?

It was the path at the top of the steps up to Tellisford

Sudoku Last month’s Sudoku
211 7191415131862
8 416 7 618|519|14 1211|713
6 1 9 813 2111316187254
5 416 3161112151817 141|9
5 9 8 1 812|746 192153 (1
71 6 4519173286
518 2 1 4 5131217111614 192(8
4 517 2 114(8)3|9|5)6(2]|7
913 9171618214315

POEM OF THE MONTH

The frog half fearful jumps across the path,
And little mouse that leaves its hole at eve
Nimbles with timid dread beneath the swath;
My rustling steps awhile their joys deceive,
Till past, and then the cricket sings more strong,
And grasshoppers in merry moods still wear
The short night weary with their fretting song.
Up from behind the molehill jumps the hare,
Cheat of his chosen bed, and from the bank.
The yellowhammer flutters in short fears
From off its nest hid in the grasses rank,

And drops again when no more noise it hears.
Thus nature's human link and endless thrall,
Proud man, still seems the enemy of all.
Jotw Clare, ‘Summer Evening, 1848’
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Live Zoom Yoga classes with Stephanie -
Rode's Yoga Teacher.

Choose to attend in person at Rode
Memorial Hall (£10 per class)

Professional « Respectful » Discreet
Fully Insured & DBS certified

Or in the comfort of your own home via
Zoom (£8 per class).

Every Friday 9.00am.
FIRST CLASS FREE FOR NEWBIES!

Contact:
yogawithstephanieharris on@gmail.com
07780 601381

Experienced teacher Friendly oo
o o eath e All 07776 138691 or 01373 830071

levels welcome & mats provided declutteringby ni‘.gle@gmail.com

www facebook comlyogawithstephanieharrison

B3] BEWLEY

Funeral Directors Limited
Ouwur fanuly are here for your family

Award winning family funeral directors serving Trowbridge & Surrounding areas for over
50 years. Our friendly staff are here to help you and your family with all necessary
support and guidance providing Simple or Traditional and Bespoke Funerals.

Thinking of planning ahead? Ask for details about our Golden Charter Funeral Plans

FOR 24HR SERVICE PLEASE CALL 01225 353525
MANVERS STREET, TROWBRIDGE, BA148EH

Golden Charter




LEOZAMP & CO

1, LANGHAM PLACE, RODE.
01373 830233

For those minor electrical jobs like broken switches or sockets,
central heating problems, new light fittings, loss of power etc.

Temporary lighting for functions or events
and even emergencies. Also Public Address.

Sorry, | can no longer carry out the bigger installations

For domestic appliance repairs call: Domesticare 01373 467351

Hi-Fi Not Working?
Record Player
Skipping? Can No
Longer Play Your

Cassettes?

Contact Martin in Laverton who
has been repairing audio
equipment and Hi-Fi full time
for over 40 years
Free local collection
and a free estimate
Martin Moss 07831 836615
info@mapleaudio.co.uk

| also buy old and unwanted Hi-Fi
etc

PROPERTY & BUILDING
MAINTENANCE

M Stock
01373 672090
or 07801 355384

| can give you a free estimate &
| have over 30 years experience

Painting inside & out
and general decorating

Path laying, wall & patio building
Brick & Stonework
Re-pointing work
Roofing
Fencing: Chain link, wooden or panel
Garden Maintenance
£5 million public liability insurance
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MAN

Professional
Eco-friendly
Carpet,
Rug, Hard Floor,
& Upholstery
Cleaning

MEMBER 3007

GCLGCTGC &

NAPIT

electrical and technical services

« Domestic and commercial work

* Local electrician

» Homeowner electrical installation condition
reports for home or rental (EICR)

* Rewire, upgrade or bespoke
* Maintenance, adapt or fix

* A company that strives to corroborate

G jeremy@eclectec.co.uk T 07834 830591 C www.eclectec.co.uk
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Sharon’s Foot Clinic 7

g
%

S.A.C Dip FHPT S.A.C Dip FHPP
Fully Insured and Highly Trained

For The Professional Treatment Of:
Corns o Callus ® Cracked Heels ® Athletes Foot

Fungal Infections ® Thickened Nails ® In growing Nails
Diabetic Foot Care ® Verrucas ® Nail Cutting ® Nail Reconstruction

Contact Sharon on 01373 836734 or 07728 200402

Clinic Appointments at 12 Sunny Hill Nunney BA11 4ND

Home Visits also Available.

GARAGE DOOR & PRE-FABRICATED
BUILDING SPECIALISTS

WE’LL RECOMMEND A SOLUTION
THAT SUITS YOU, NOT US

That means we listen to your needs, take on board your wants
and, very importantly, take into account your budget. We can
then advise you on the best way to go; whether that be a
complete bespoke garage, top of the range automated door,

a basic up and over or simply a repair.

So with direct access to the top manufacturers, a huge stock
of spare parts for all makes and our own teams of experienced
engineers, you can be assured of the result you want.

Trading Standards Approved Trader

Call Debbie or Evie on 01373 580298
Showroom: Radstock Rd, Midsomer Norton, BA3 2AD
www.sdsgaragedoors.co.uk nr@ @ RS

conea
sns Fo our pre-fab buildings please

smboasenns  ViSil: www.sdsconcretegarages.co.uk

details of ¢
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Do you need a

Call

PAUL ANTELL
PLUMBING

07890 366832
01373 467427

Professional, Reliable, Friendly & Local
paulantellplumbing@talktalk.net
www.paulantellplumbing.co.uk

v
WASHED UP CROCKS
Tiplowdr hit®

Whether your event is a large wedding or, an
intimate dinner party for two we can provide the
Cutlery, Crockery and Glassware, and we even do

Vintage Crockery
and Linen hire
8 also available.

We would love to
hear from you,
call Karen on
07725 095877

www.washedupcrocks.co.uk

info@washedupcrocks.co.uk

New for 2023! Bar Hire now available with our
sister company Brew & Tipple
www.brewandtipple.co.uk

Thinking about a project?

An Architect with over 20 years’ experience and a genuine
love of historic buildings and coffee, | would be happy to
meet and discuss your plans and ideas.

For a free initial chat please contact:

Anna Hammond BA DipArch MSc ARB i~

e: annahammond@ymail.com
t: 01373 834439

m: 0772 941 1360
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v“%ﬁzabeth Snell & Fami

Its better to know us and not need us

than to need us and not know us

Cote House, 51 Timbrell Street, Trowbridge, BA14 8PN

BECKINGTON PHYSIOTHERAPY PRACTICE
Has relocated, come and see us at our new address:
Shawford Farm (A36), Beckington, BA11 6SQ

Keep active with Physiotherapy

Lesley Fussell MCSP, SRP, AACP

With over 30 years of experience specialising in treatment
of muscle and joint problems including:
Back and neck pain - Work and posture related disorders -
Sports injuries - Arthritic conditions -
Joint & muscle problems following accidents and surgery. -

Home visits can be arranged.
Telephone: 01373 831483
Email: Ifussellphysio@gmail.com
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Tel: 01373 462224

Tel: 01373461511

Nashblend Limited trading as:

West Country Tiling Company

Pitched Roofing, Lead Work, Timber Treatment.
Conservation work is our speciality.

S. A. M. SCAFFOLD

Safety and Maintenance Scaffold,
We can meet all your scaffold requirements.

SEYMOURS COURT

Bed & Breakfast and
Wedding Reception
Venue in Beckington

A marquee venue for
your special day
or stay with us in our
luxury accommodation

Contact:
01373 830466
or 07712 580586

info@ seymourscourt.co.uk
www.seymourscourt.co.uk

of Wio,

<

Village
Window
Valet

Are you looking for a
wigdow cleaner?

Call Adam for a
fast & relidole quote
@ 01373 830877

& 07801151207
ks dumbcara@hotmail.com

Adam Fligiel, 2 Green Park, Church Lane, Rode, Nr Bath Somerset

WINDOW, CONSERVATORY, FASCIA
& GUTTER CLEANING SERVICES

Q‘pti A o,
e ERR)
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Brian Brewer

Carpet & Upholstery Cleaning Specialist e 2002
Carpets

Rugs

Sofa's

Matiresses /
Commercial & Domestic [/ /
Spot Cleaning

Stain Removal

Stain Protection 26 Grove Mead, Frome, Somerset BA11 4BU
Flea Treatments Tel: 01373 300642 | Mobile: 07866 433365
Fully Insured Email: brewer.brewer54@gmail.com

| Wn Molers

. // . . k " an - ¢ .
Jue/uny you™ on the road sénce 1960

+ Local friendly garage

« Air conditioning

+« MOTs and servicing

« Tyres, batteries and exhausts

« Vehicle diagnostics

- @ Specialist Land Rover diagnostics
* 4 wheel laser alignment

* Range of courtesy cars

* Recovery service

« Fully qualified technicians
« PP Calor Gas supplier

Bath Road, Beckington BA11 6SW | 01373 830238 | www.beckingtonmotors.co.uk
Opening hours: Mon-Fri 8am-5:30pm | &3 Find us on Facebook
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Art Classes in Rode at Jan's Kitchen Table
— tuition for catching the imagination

-4 AtJan’s Kitchen Table the tailor-made tuition is all
: about you, your individuality, discovering your
imagination and having fun

Be inspired to paint, draw and illustrate with
4 professional artist and illustrator Jan Nesbitt
(BA Hons in Fine Art and a wealth of experience!)

Mondays and Tuesdays 10am to 1pm
Thursday evenings 7pm to 9pm
Tel: 01373 830941 Email: jan@jannesbittartwork.com
www.jannesbittartwork.com

HOLISTIC TREATMENTS

Sl House

Available in the centre of Rode p'foyd

Massage ¢ Organic Facials SRR
Bach Flower Therapy ®

Ear Cand"ng Home Improvements
For all those jobs that make a house a
home

«Carpentry, cabinet making, shelving,
wooden flooring
*Furniture Restoration
Interior/Exterior Decorating
«Bathrooms & Kitchens
*Gardens — patios & decking

Celia Stewart «General Maintenance & DIY
07761 016521 Contact David Griffiths
celiaastewart@gmail.co Mobile 07732 280940

o Home 01373 830366
mwww.bathholistic.co.uk
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arston -

VETERINARY GROUP

Frome Melksham | Trowbridge | Warminster | Westbury
01373 452225 01225 617779 | 01225 754021 | 01985 213350 | 01373 301448
An independent, partner owned group with 4 RCVS accredited surgeries

and an RCVS Veterinary Hospital at Garston House, Frome.
S%\Répﬂé[e www.garstonvets.co.uk n@
(_maus anment vowrre |

Loose covers
and curtains

Individually made to
suit your requirements

Free estimates

Sue Hocking
01225 865706
email:
sue. hocking@talktalk. net

55

We have 5 surgeries offering
certificate-level veterinary expertise
in small animal medicine, surgery
and cardiology, supported by a
large team of dedicated nurses and
receptionists.

+ Emergency and overnight care is
provided by our own team around
the clock at our Small Animal
Hospital in Frome. Your pets are
never left alone.

+ Garston Vets - a truly independent

approach to animal care since 1911.
Not all veterinary practices
are the same.

P oS

CARPENTER AND JOINER
Martin Hale

Professional Carpentry Services
Custom Made Joinery
All Interior & exterior work
Renovation & Maintenance
Period properties a pleasure

City & Guilds Qualified
Quality service,.free estimates

North Bradle

Mobi
Email: Martin.hale27 @gmail.com




EXPERIENCED
LOCAL
HANDYMAN
NO JOB TOO SMALL
SHELVING, SHUTTERS,
FLOORING, WINDOWS

AND DOORS REPAIRED OR
PURPOSE MADE. FLAT
PACKS ASSEMBLED.

Call Peter Stratford on
01373 831260 or
07870 453597

Registered Member of The British
Association of Foot Health Professionals

Foot Healih Professional
Kirsten Penny MCFHP MAFHP

Home Visiting Practice

Corns * Hardskin * Thick Nails
* Ingrowing Toenails
and much more

Why Suffer?

Call07761 180819
for an appointment
(Frome and surrounding areas)

For all your Foot Care Needs

THOMAS

Chartered Certifi

& ELLIS

ed Accountants

A local family practice helping businesses
and individuals for over 30 years

Contact Jo Ellis on:
01225 862259 or joanna@thomasandellis.co.uk

www.thomasandellis.co.uk
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Woodland Carpentry : fjr :
* Fitted Kitchens

* Worktops

* Bedroom Furniture

i Stud Partitions Indian Head Massage

) ngf Lli?l?lgs and Shamanic Reiki

s ung .

* Skirting Boards Time out for your
And much more, just ask C G body

Call Kevin Page

On 07831 904 948
07944 109397 dragonflytreatments@gmail.com

E] Dragonfly Treatments

“h Downlands Tree Surgery

Expert Tree Care

Skilled Pruning ¢ Qualified & Insured
Precision Tree Removal e Scrub Clearance
Tree Stump Removal e Immaculate Clear Up

For tree advice and a prompt quotation
Telephone Jon Burgess

01985 841057
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Need help keeping up with today’s digital world ?

Fed up with feeling frustrated, baffled or confused ?

*Katheyn has been supporting — keeping e-safe il Get confident and competent
people and their tech gadgets at using your tech with:

for years, understanding the  Updates 0 « one-to-one customized tuition
frustrations and confusion

these can cause. Her skilis  &-mail w
in [T enable her to clearly

explain and implement tech >
in everyday Iife to make maintenance |
things easier, for business EEE—
and personal use or just fun

« expert technical support

« friendly affordabie advice

« helpful purchasing guidance
Kathryn Price 07427 104249

kathryn@ksptechcare.co.uk

GIFT
_, [Brse ooy
TechCare

£25 per hour support
fvalid for & mantha)

Keeping in touch with how
things change but always
keeping & real and relevant

PLANS FOR Martin’s Chimney /ﬂ
EXTENSIONS | | services i

Professionally trained to sweep all types
of chimneys and appliances

» Plans prepared for Planning
Listed Building and Building

Regulation applications Fully insured offering 25
’

* We have over 35 years experience tidy, clean and efficient service
and are able to give good
professional advice

Bird guards supplied
and fitted

Insurance approved
certificates issued

For free initial consultation
please contact:

IAN SING

MRICS MASI MCIOB MCIAT NACS Member
M ian@larner-sing.com Tel: 01225 768969 / 07909 078500
B 01373 830836 / 07783345541 Email: martinschimney@hotmail.com

www.martinschimneyservices.co.uk
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NUTRITION & HEALTH COACHING SERVICE

Personalised nutrition and lifestyle plans designed to meet you where you are.

Hi, 'm Amy, I'm a Nutritional Therapist & Health Coach based in Norton St Philip
and I work with people who would like to improve their health and wellbeing.

Examples of some of the things I can help with include:
=  Support with digestive issues
= Support with managing existing health conditions through nutrition
= Advice on healthy and sustainable weight loss
* Hormone health
= General health and wellbeing advice

Visit my website for more information and to book a free call to discuss your
health goals, I'd love to hear from you.

Website: WWW.NUTRITIONFOR]OY.CO.UK
Email: amy@nutritionforiov.couk

mBANT, CNHC Registered Professional

OlTOid Opt| Ci ans What our clients have to say..

“Thanks to their outstanding technology and
thorough examination they were able to pick
up a serious eye problem.VWithin days | was
having emergency surgery at Bristol Eye Hospital.
They have also called several times to check
on my progress.Absolutely superb service.”

Look no further for a guaranteed

comprehensive eye examination and e

a great range of eyewear options, call

O’Toid Opticians now - 01373 467467 “Great, personal service, a wide range of frames.
Would not go anywhere else for glasses.”
CHRIS HAl

& 3 - “Friendly, helpful and amazing service. Patrick

. sfwinipotoiiepticiens. o008 is very efficient, and gave my daughter the best

Address: 5 The Bridge, Frome BA11 1AR advice when checking her eyes, and helping

Opening Times: her to choose glasses for the first time.”

JusTINE TAYLOR

Monday-Friday 9-5.30pm/Saturday 9am-1pm
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Design & Planning Works Ltd
Full Design & Planning Applications
Extensions, loft & garage conversions & new homes

-'§a U
=

y

Listed Building Consent
Project Specification - Building Regulations
www.theplanningworks.co.uk
07768020204
"Designed just what | wanted but much better, wonderful service"




THE WOOLVERTON GALLERY
BATH BA2 7RH

MARYLIN IN POLCADOT BY RAY JONES HELLE JONES TEXTILES
ACRYLIC ON CANVAS BAGS, SCARVES, TABLE RUNNERS, PASHMINAS

A beautiful rural gallery 2 minutes from Rode with 5 exhibition rooms full of
bright contemporary art and textiles. Open 9am-5pm most days: we do
occasionally have to pop out!

Email info@bathartsales.com tel. 01373 463098

BRIGHT IDEAS WORK

LOGOS
ADS
FLYERS o
EFFECTIVE WEBSITES

Pandora Jacobs - office@brightideaswork.co.uk
077066 42697 / www.brightideaswork.co.uk
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Pest
Solutions

South West
.
L

Find us on Facebook
@PestSolutionsSouthWest

)

Call or Message Us for a Free Quote!

07917 638450

Solving all domestic & commercial pest issues

Pest Solutions South West tackles all pests and insects.
Using a wealth of knowledge and expertise
from over 10 years experience.

@L@ f @)

www.pestsolutionssouthwest.co.uk

&
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o | ANDY'S WINDOWS

Professional - Experienced
Reliable Local Window Cleaning Service

My name is Andy Cook and | provide the olowing senvies:
v Eeml and nfemelwindows cleaned of domesfic and commercalprperfies
+ PYC, Sofft and Fascia Claning

+ Guttr Cleaning and Cleang

For a free quote with no obligation, contact Andy on

0794 280490

andyswindowsfromeggmatl.com

| BRUSH STROKES

Professional - Experienced
Reliable Local Decorating Service

My name i Andy Gook and | proice the folowng senvices
+ Professional Paining & Decorating Servess

e Cuan Inrl | Indartalia
o Interior and Extenor Work Underiaken

For a free quote with no obligation, contact Andy on

07944 280490

andyswindowsiromeggmail.com

FROME
2-3 KING STREET,
BA11 1BH
01373 464666
ravesfromthegrave.com

000
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Have you
considered
advertising in
The Link?

If you are already one of our advertisers may
we take this opportunity to thank you for your
help and support in funding our parish
magazine.

If your business does not advertise in The Link -
why not?

The Link is a really economic advertising option:
and a great way of reaching the residents of
Hardington Vale.

For more information on costs and advertising
options please call Gill on 01373 831072
or email gillhlleonard@aol.com

We look forward to hearing from you........



FROME HOMEOPATHIC & ALLERGY CLINIC
BATH BA2 7RH

info@fromeclinic.co.uk Tel. 01373 463098

Helle jones, DC, Dip.Hom

HAY f-'EVE

WE HAVE OVER 40 YEARS’ EXPERIENCE IN SUCCESSF
TREATING REACTIONS TO SEASONAL POLLENS

oy Have you considered advertising in o
“The Link”?

It's a really economic advertising option and a great way of
reaching the residents of Hardington Vale.

For more information on costs and options please call Gill on

01373 831072
or email gillhlleonard@aol.com
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HARDINGTON VALE CHURCH SERVICES - AUGUST 2023

DATE TIME SERVICE LEADER
Tuesday 1 August 9.45am | Rode Chapel, Ecumenical Holy
Communion
Wednesday 2 August | 8.30 am | Hemington, Morning Prayer
5.00 pm | Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 3 August 6.00 pm | Norton St Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 6 August 9.00 am | Norton St Philip, Informal Breakfast B Day
10.30 am | Rode St Lawrence, Holy Communion C Walker
11.00 am | Laverton, Holy Communion J Robinson/M
6.00 pm | Rode, Chapel, Meeting Place Harrison
Monday 7 August 9.00 am | Norton St Philip, Morning Prayer
Tuesday 8 August 5.00 pm | Tellisford, Evening Prayer
Wednesday 9 August | 8.30 am | Hemington, Morning Prayer
5.00 pm | Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 10 August | 6.00 pm | Norton St Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 13 August 9.00 am | Tellisford, Matins
10.30 am | Norton St Philip, Holy Communion C Walker/B Day
11.00 am | Laverton, Matins
Monday 14 August 9.00 am | Norton St Philip, Morning Prayer
Wednesday 16 8.30 am | Hemington, Morning Prayer
August 5.00 pm | Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 17 August | 6.00 pm | Norton St Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 20 August 9.00 am | Farleigh Hungerford, Holy Communion | J Robinson/F Stewart
10.30 am | Norton St Philip, Informal Worship M Walker/M Harrison
10.30 am | Rode St Lawrence, Holy Communion J Robinson/F Stewart
11.00 am | Laverton, Matins
Monday 21 August 9.00 am | Norton St Philip, Morning Prayer
Tuesday 22 August 5.00 pm | Tellisford, Evening Prayer
Wednesday 23 8.30 am | Hemington, Morning Prayer
August 5.00 pm | Rode Chapel, Informal Prayer
Thursday 24 August | 6.00 pm | Norton St Philip, Silent Prayer
Sunday 27 August 9.00 am | Tellisford, Holy Communion C Hare
10.30 am | Norton St Philip, Holy Communion C Hare
11.00 am | Laverton, Matins

www.hardingtonvale.org.uk

RODE CHAPEL AUGUST 2023 SUNDAY SERVICES -10.30 a.m.

Sunday 6th Mrs A Durkin-Auty
Sunday 13th Rev Margaret Crawshaw - Service includes Holy Communion
Sunday 20th Rev Michael White
Sunday 27th Mr David Parker




AUGUST 2023 DIARY

Wed 2 Aug 5pm Classic Car & Bike Meet see page 10 & 36 for details

Fri 4 Aug 11.15 — 11.45am Mobile Library, High Street, Rode
NB No Monday Lunch Club see page 27 for details

Mon 7 Aug 9am-3pm Summer Fun for Ages 5-13 see pages 18 & 37 for details
7.30pm Rode Parish Council Meeting see page 44 for details

Mon 14 Aug 9am-3pm Summer an for Age§ 5-13 see pages 18 & 37 for details .
6.30pm Rode & District Gardening Club (guests welcome) see page 26 for details

Thu 10 Aug 10am Rode Walking Group see page 27 for details

Fri 11 Aug Rode Over 60s see page 28 for details

Sun 13 Aug | 3-4.30pm Home Hosted Afternoon Tea see page 11 for details

Mon 21 Aug 9am-3pm Summer Fun for Ages 5-13 see pages 18_& 37 for details
2.30-4pm Forgot Me Not Café see page 38 for details

Tue 22 Aug COPY DEADLINE FOR SEPTEMBER LINK

Mon 28 Aug | BANK HOLIDAY - Summer Bank Holiday

Thu 31 Aug 8pm RPF Lottery Draw, The Cross Keys see page 10 for details

YEAR PLANNER

Fri 1 Sep 11.15 — 11.45am Mobile Library, High Street, Rode

Tue 5 Sep 10.30am-12.30pm Rode Talking Café see pages 7 & 36 for details

Sun 10 Sep 10.30am Bishop of Bath & Wells NSP Church see page 3 for details

Tue 19 Sep | 10.30am-12.30pm Rode Talking Café see pages 7 & 36 for details

Fri 29 Sep 11.15 - 11.45arr_1 Mobile Library, High Street, Rode _
FRANS International Supper Club see page 21 for details

Mon 2 Oct 12.15pm Monday Lunch Club see page 27 for details

Sat 7 Oct NSP Church Evening Concert see pages 11 & 38 for details

-Srglt" 12? 821 12 Rode Pantomime “Out Of The Blue” see page 9 for details

Sat 25 Nov | NSP Church Evening Concert see pages 11 & 38 for details

Mon 25 Dec | BANK HOLIDAY - Christmas Day

Tue 26 Dec | BANK HOLIDAY - Boxing Day

Mon 1 Jan BANK HOLIDAY — New Years Day

WASTE
COLLECTION

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri

Aug 2023

Sat Sun

Content for 'The Link’ always welcome —
email gillhlleonard@aol.com

The Link is published by Hardington Vale PCC, which reserves the right to
edit any material submitted for publication. Opinions expressed are not

1

REFUSE

necessarily those of the Clergy or PCC

RECYCLINGE) GARDEN
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